






















 

HOPKINS SORGI & MCCARTHY PLLC 
Attorneys at Law  

574 Main Street, Suite 204 • East Aurora, NY 14052 
Office: 716-805-7191• Direct: 716-445-9508 • Fax: 716-427-6501 • Email: rmccarthy@hsmlegal.com 

www.hsmlegal.com 

October 17, 2024 
 
James Hartz, AICP 
Director of Community Development 
Town of Tonawanda Office of Planning and Development  
Municipal Building 
2919 Delaware Avenue 
Kenmore NY 14217 
 
Re: Environmental Easement Wood and Brooks Properties LLC, Site ID No. C915391 

2101 Kenmore Avenue, Town of Tonawanda NY 14207 
 
Dear Mr Hartz: 
 
 Attached please find a copy of an environmental easement granted to the New York State 
Department of Environmental Conservation (“Department”) on October 3, 2024, by Wood and 
Brooks Properties, LLC for 2101 Kenmore Avenue, Tonawanda New York 14207, DEC Site No. 
C315391. 
 
 This Environmental Easement restricts future use of the above-referenced property to 
restricted residential uses. Any on-site activity must be done in accordance with the 
Environmental Easement and the Site Management Plan which is incorporated into the 
Environmental Easement.  Department approval is also required prior to any groundwater use.  
Article 71, Section 71-3607 of the New York State Environmental Conservation Law requires that: 
 

1. Whenever the department is granted an environmental easement, it 
shall provide each affected local government with a copy of such 
easement and shall also provide a copy of any documents modifying or 
terminating such environmental easement. 
  

2. Whenever an affected local government receives an application for a 
building permit or any other application affecting land use or 
development of land that is subject to an environmental easement and 
that may relate to or impact such easement, the affected local 
government shall notify the department and refer such application to 
the department.  The department shall evaluate whether the 
application is consistent with the environmental easement and shall 
notify the affected local government of its determination in a timely 
fashion, considering the timeframe for the local  
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government’s review of the application.  The affected local 
government shall not approve the application until it receives 
approval from the department.   

 
 An electronic version of every environmental easement that has been accepted by the 
Department is available to the public at http://www.dec.ny.gov/____________________.html.  
Please forward this notice to your building and/or planning departments, as applicable, to 
ensure your compliance with these provisions of New York State Environmental Conservation 
Law.  If you have any questions or comments regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
      HOPKINS SORGI & MCCARTHY PLLC 
 
 
      Ryan P. McCarthy 
 
Enclosures 
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